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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   January 29, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Woody Ward Recreation Center Designation 

Act of 2020 
   
REFERENCE: Bill 23-264, Committee Print provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on January 14, 2020 
 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2020 through fiscal year 2023 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.   
 
Background 
 
The bill designates the Benning Park Community Center located at Southern Avenue, S.E., and Fable 
Street, S.E., in Ward 7, as the “Woody Ward Recreation Center”.  The existing center is undergoing 
an $11 million facility modernization and is expected to be completed in fiscal year 2020.1  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2020 through fiscal year 2023 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill. Funding is available for new signage as part of the modernization project.  
 

 
1 See Department of Parks and Recreation Capital Project QF4RC – Benning Park Recreation Center 
Rehabilitation, 
https://cfo.dc.gov/sites/default/files/dc/sites/ocfo/publication/attachments/DC_2020_OCFO_Budget_Vol_5.
pdf. 
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